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Term 1 (9 weeks) 
Mon 29th Jan – Thu 28th Mar 

 
 

Wednesday 13th March 
Last Day for Book Club 

Issue 2 Orders 
 
 

Friday 15th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4GH 

 
 

Wednesday 20th March 
Student Led Conferences 

 
 

Friday 22nd March 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

3JV 
 
 

1.45pm-3.15pm 
Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun 

 
 

7pm Mix and Mingle 
at The North Star 

 
 

Wednesday 27th March 
9.30am & 6pm Open Day 

 

Student Led Conferences 
 
 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 

Monday 15th April 
Student Free Day 

 
 

Friday 26th April 
Student Free Day 

 
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 
 

Mon 15th July 
Student Free Day 

 
 

Tuesday 16th July 
Student Free Day 

 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 
 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 

 
 

 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 
 

Dear families, 
 
It’s not very often that our Pope addresses the children of the world. Last week he did. In his 
letter Pope Francis wrote about the importance of taking small steps to make a better 
world. He wrote: “Our world will change if we all begin with the little things. Without being 
ashamed to take small steps, one at a time”.  What a valuable reminder that even the 
smallest among us can make the biggest difference! 
 
Each week at school we focus on one of the core values of our school. This value is 
highlighted at Monday morning assembly and continues to be a focus in each classroom. On 
Friday when we gather for our class assembly, we recognise students who have displayed 
that value throughout the week. They are applauded for their efforts and they have every 
right to feel very proud. Over the course of the year these values of Justice, Hospitality, 
Respect, Excellence and Compassion are re-visited many times so that the message becomes 
loud and clear. 
 
Pope Francis wrote in his letter to the children of the world that they are a 
“Source of joy for your parents and your families, but also for our human 
family and for the Church, in which each of us is like a link in a great chain 
stretching from the past to the future and covering the whole earth”. 
What a great image to carry as we continue our time of Lent. 
 
God bless, 

 

 
 

Mark Hogbin 
 
 
 
Labour Day Holiday 
Did you enjoy your extra-long weekend? I’m sure that you did! We hope that you were able 
to use the time to rest a little and recharge for the last three weeks of term. 
 
Foundation Classes 
It was lovely to welcome our Foundation student to full time classes 
last week. It’s full steam ahead now for the rest of the school year! 
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Our Goats and Duck – Update: 
Remember our goats? They are now living very happily with one of our school families and have new friends. 

Many thanks to the Faull family for adopting them! 

             

Our resident duck ‘Quack Quack’ found a beautiful new home with our very own Mrs Hayward! 
He has made new friends on the pond and is very happy! (You can almost see the smile on his beak!)  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday March 10, 2024       Fourth Sunday of Lent (Year B) 
  

Gospel: John 3:14-21 
As Moses lifted up the bronze snake on a pole in the desert, in the same way the Son of Man must be lifted up, so that 
everyone who believes in him may have eternal life. For God loved the world so much that he gave his only Son, so 
that everyone who believes in him may not die but have eternal life. For God did not send his Son into the world to be 
its judge, but to be its saviour. (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
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Gospel reflection:  

God does not just love you or me, God loves everybody. God loves all people whether they are rich or poor, no matter 
where they live or where they come from, no matter whether they are healthy or ill, no matter the colour of their 
skin. We are all God’s children. We are part of one global family. 
  
God asks us to share this love and to also care for others no matter who they are or where in the world they live. God 
calls us to care for our global family and to share generously with them all that we have been given. When we do this 
we are sharing God’s love. 
   
Our Challenge: How do you think you could share God’s love with others over the coming week?   
 

 
Sacrament of Reconciliation    This week we pray for many of our Year 4 children who will be 
making their Sacrament of Reconciliation at St Alipius Church on Thursday evening. In the 
Catholic tradition, reconciliation is all about right relationships and forgiveness. As a part of 
their Religious Education, the children have been invited to think about how we treat others 
with our words and our actions. We know sometimes we don’t get it right and we miss the 
mark of what we are aiming to be. (The word ‘sin’ is the word the Church 
uses- it comes from ancient Hebrew and means ‘missing the mark’).  We 
wish the children and their families all the best at this special time 

 
 
 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

  
 

Curriculum News 
 
NAPLAN 2024    NAPLAN is this week for our Year 3 and Year 5 students. If 
you are aware that your child will not be at school during this time please 
let your teacher know ASAP. 
Please make sure your child/ren are ready: 
Great night sleep, breakfast and arriving at school prior to the bell. 
Thank you for your assistance with this.  
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Student Led Conferences Weeks 8 and 9 Term 1    
Bookings  will be open on PAM 9:00 am this Tuesday 12th March 
Week 8: Wednesday 20th March 3:30 onwards 
Week 9: Wednesday 27th March 3:30 onwards 
 
 
 

 
Enjoy your week, 

Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement   

 

Wellbeing News 
  

 
 

RESILIENCE  
Resilience is one of those skills that all kids need and should 
have. It refers to their ability to cope and adapt in situations 
when confronted with challenges such as adversity, trauma, 
tragedy, or even stress. It is essential to their mental health 
and wellbeing as part of their journey to adulthood. It is a 
skill that can be learned from an early age through the 

support of an adult role model. 
However, being resilient does not mean your child won't experience any difficulties, but it will better equip them to 
manage those situations. Over-protective parenting can be viewed as being unhelpful towards the building of 
resilience. Although this may be a natural instinct, potentially experiencing failure is all part of the process. 
Encouraging children to take healthy risks will help them trust their capacity to deal with uncomfortable situations 
and increase their capacity for courage. 
In this edition of SchoolTV, parents will gain an understanding of how to support their child’s brave behaviour to help 

them adapt and build resilience. Here is the link to the Resilience edition of SchoolTV 
https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/resilience 

 
Christine Meneely, School Counsellor    

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Term 2 After School Netball 
St Francis Xavier is planning on entering team/s into the Darroch Afterschool Netball Competition at Llanberris 
Netball Stadium. These games will be run on Tuesday or Wednesday afternoons (game times expected to be 4pm, 
4:50pm & 5:40pm) commencing April 23/24. The competition will run for 9 weeks (no finals in T2). Teams are 
entered under the SFX name and coached/managed by parents. There is a Yr 3/4 and a Yr 5/6 competition for each 
night. 
For more information and to register your child/s interest please refer to notification on PAM. 
 
Kilometre Club 
All students are invited to join our Kilometre Club which will continue this Wednesday. The Kilometre Club will be 
conducted every Wednesday morning, during the first break. Students and teachers meet outside the gym on the 
top oval for an 11:05am start. The Kilometre Club will consist of a continuous 20 minute walk, jog or run around a 
250m loop. 

Students who wish to participate are reminded to bring their runners and a drink bottle each Wednesday. 

We look forward to seeing lots of students there. 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/resilience
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2024 Sport Dates 
Please see below a list of the dates we currently have for various sporting events for Term 1. 
Term 1: 

 Week 7 - Thursday Mar 14th* (please note change of date) - Midlands District Primary Schools 

Swimming Sports - 9 yrs & Under 25m Encouragement Meet 

 Week 8 - Friday Mar 22nd - Regional Swimming @ Horsham (qualifiers from District swimming) 
Term 2: 

 Week 3 - Mon Apr 29th - Division Cross Country @ Fed Uni (selected students from Yr 3, 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 5 - Friday May 17th - Division AFL @ Sebastopol (selected students from Yr 5/6) 
 Week 6 - Wednesday May 22nd - Division Soccer @ Wendouree Rec Reserve (selected students from 

Yr 5/6) 

 Week 7 - Monday May 27th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool (qualifiers 

from Division XC) 

 Week 7 - Friday May 31st - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 @ EMMAUS 

 Week 8 - Friday Jun 7th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students 

from Yr 5/6) 

 
Have a great week everyone. 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator  
 

Community News 
 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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Attachments   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ASSEMBLY AWARDS    8th March 2024    Hosted by 5CC     Theme: Justice 

We make fair choices. Justice means being the best person we can be.  
We always try our hardest, even when it’s difficult, just like Jesus did. 

 

FLH Georgia L and Fergus T 4GH Bridie M and Henry F 

FGJ Sophie Q and Kit B 4ML Xavier M and Ella C 

FTW Bob N and Sophie M 4BO Emily B and Jackson R 

FMM Lucinda B and Jack H 5CC Henri G and Harley B 

1JS Emme C and Charlie R  5MA Angus B and Isla T 

1EM Matilda W and Odie B 5JW Harriet L and Sierra O 

1MV  6PB Stella R and Harriet L 

2RR Freddie B and Hazel D 6ZA Ivy R and Harper L 

2CK Jimmy F and Harvey K 6MM Chloe F and Henry W 

2JS Jude R and Arlo T EE 
Last week: Lucy E, Mollie A, 
Zarli B and Betsy N 

3JE Mackenzie D and Ailbe K PA  

3JV Savee T and Jett R VA Hudson R & Noah O 

3DW Levi D and Ella W PE Edie W and Riley P 

  Technology Zara T & Myles Y 
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P&F News  
 
 

 

 

 

 

Mix and Mingle Night: Lock in your babysitters Friday the 22nd of March at The North Star starting at 7pm. Tickets 
are $25 which includes finger food, music and entry into the door prize. 
Tickets will be available on the Flexischools this week so keep an eye out. Always a great night out and a chance to 
meet our teachers and other parents at the school.  
  
Easter raffle donations: A reminder that we're organising an Easter Egg Raffle. But to make this event a cracking 
success, we're kindly asking for your egg-cellent donations! 
Whether you're able to spare a few chocolate eggs, Easter treats, or even some festive goodies, every donation 
makes a huge difference! Simply drop off your donations at the school office during regular hours. 
  
Easter Egg Raffle Tickets: Hop into the Easter spirit with St. Francis Xavier Primary School's egg-citing raffle! 
Grab your tickets via the QR code or the link below. 

 

Fundraising Raffle to Support St Francis Xavier 
Ballarat East 
rafflelink.com.au 
 

  
  
Tuition Raffle Tickets: Unlock the chance to save big on school fees! 
Enter the 2024 SFX Tuition Raffle for a shot at winning $1500 off your fees! 
Grab your tickets at the links below. 

 

Fundraising Raffle to Support St Francis Xavier 
Primary School 
rafflelink.com.au 
 

  
  
Colour Run: Did you hear the exciting news? We are hosting 
a Colour Explosion School Run 4 Fun with @Australian 

Fundraising!  FRIDAY March 22nd.   Our fundraiser is 
NOW open. Make sure you keep an eye out for your child's 
sponsorship booklet in their diary to get started.   Here's to a 

colourful 2024 ! There are many wonderful  
 

prizes students can earn through their individual 
fundraising.   If your child makes a profile before Wednesday 

they WIN a Monty scented pencil . 
  
  

https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
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Zooper Doopers for sale at second break on Mondays. 
50 cents each.  

 
 

Volunteer helpers needed: 
If you are able to assist, please go to https://signup.com/go/CEdCHSb 

or scan the code below with your smartphone camera.  Thank you. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The cut off for orders is 10am on Thursday. 
If you are a new parent, please make sure to download the Flexi Schools app to ensure you can 

access and manage your child's lunch preferences. 
 
 

 

https://links.signup.com/?ref=R3MAAD4qwcMv3kW5JtloQzzjJZ7mTvxaAQAAAAFgYbkuy0XgxlIbsoPc1oJpkZNW4hkDUGNkxaK4EXtPqQi7orcgz2AmEvTmEeJq0ZxyWbGKpNzOmSNBQ8phnOvbY064N8S2N5wI4QLUSL7utprqKoMtiDHKxH8oimQkedmO8cCq5sZMseUB2r7JtFj8tkdG6-1CYo3WsGU_47Pw1pNtjAGH_8k82MFPVCAKgFQsVdLI0ozY7XN5mx8vNoGQBgW8agB_AajREEb8FvIi

